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IT’S NEVER TO EARLY TO THINK
ABOUT WHERE TO STORE YOUR

RV FOR THE WINTER
We have outdoor RV storage
$20.00 a month for members

$30.00 a month for non-members

ANOTE FROM YOUR CHAPLAIN

Dear Nobles and Friends,

I recently read this prayer in a daily prayer guide and thought how wonderful it
is. We all have the ability to be an instrument of peace, I recall my younger days
when I was tough and thought others were soft. I have now aged and realize
that being mellow is much easier and rewarding. We can all achieve peace if we
pray and love one another.

God be with our families, our hospitals, hospital staff and our shrine children.

God Bless!

Paul E. Newburn Jr, Chaplain PP

Make Me an Instrument of Your Peace

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace.
Where there is hatred, let me sow love,
Where there is injury, pardon
Where there is doubt, faith,
Where there is despair, hope,
Where there is darkness, light,
Where there is sadness, joy.
O Divine Master, grant that I may not so much
seek to be consoled as to console,
not so much to be understood as to understand,
not so much to be loved, as to love;
for it is in giving that we receive,
it is in pardoning that we are pardoned,
it is in dying that we awake to eternal life.

--- St. Francis of Assisi

Official Call of the Potentate

Notice is given that Tadmor Temple will hold its monthly Business
Meeting at the Tadmor Shrine Center on Thursday, April 25th at 7PM.
Dinner will be at 6PM. Reservations for dinner must be placed by Monday
April 22nd, 2013. We will be honoring 25 and 50 year members.

MUST HAVE CURRENT DUES CARD TO ATTEND MEETING

DID YOU KNOW?

You can get the Shrinews
by email.

Just contact Karen at
330-644-8494

or
tadmor1@sbcglobal.net

WANTTO
ADVERTISE?

What better place to
advertise than the

Shrinews!
Call Karen for rates:

330-644-8494
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In our thoughts...

Heavenly Father, we take great comfort in
knowing that our brother Nobles are experienc-
ing a joy that passes human understanding. That
he, through the grace of your Son, is living in

the warmth of Heaven’s fond embrace. Amen.

DAD Fund
Thank you to those who

donated!
Eugene Zimmerman

Jerry Putnam
James Zemancik

BillDixon
Henry Criss
Jack Upton
Carol Evans

Garland McCary
Garland McCary in memory

of Tobe Luttrell
Jerry Higgins

Martin Schneider
C.P. Chima
John Lantz
R.E. Roy

Don Corbett
Robert Frank

Mistakes made in the
2013 Roster.

Legion of Honor
Please add:
Adjutant

WilliamHelmick, PC
(Mary)

3223 Easton Rd
Norton, OH 44203

Home:330-825-9724

Also please note that Vice Commander
Larry Wyant is also a Past Commander.

OOOOPS

James McNeil
John Novack

ONION SALES ARE COMING

Attn: Tadmor Nobles!

It has been brought to our attention that the Vidalia onions will be later than we thought.
Mother Nature has delayed the coming of spring. The deadline for orders is now April 19th.
Please have your orders into your units or clubs in time to be able to get the orders to Dave
Gomes by April 19th. Dave Gomes: 330-212-6862.

DONATIONS

TadmorGeneralFund
Jay and Judy Whitman in memory of James McNeil

Mr. & Mrs. James Kelley in memory of James McNeil
Charles F. Spray Family in memory of James McNeil

CampYtiliba
Garland McCary

Alliance Floating Flag Unit
Don Bandy

2/28/13 Stated Meeting
St. Patty Party

Erie Hospital
Alliance Floating Flag Unit

Cincinnati Hospital
Alliance Floating Flag Unit

North Stark Transportation
Judy Keller in memory of Wilbur McWilliams

THANKYOU
THANKYOU
To all of you that

helped out with the Circus!
It was a success and we

could not have done it
without you!

Bob Keener Sr.
Circus Director

PLEASE HELP ME
I’M LOST!

MAN’S BLACK
CODUROY SPORTS

JACKET.
LAST SEEN IN

TADMOR LOUNGE
ON FEB. 9, 2013 AT THE
VALENTINE’S PARTY.

IF YOU KNOW WHERE
IAM, PLEASE CALL

KARENAT
330-644-8494
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CANTON MASSILLON
TRANSPORTATION UNIT

APRIL 2013
C.M.T. will meet for Brunch, Monday,

April 29, 2013 10:00AM at the Perkins
Restaurant, 4896 Everhard Road, NW,

Canton. Everyone is welcome. See you
there.

TRI-COUNTY TRANSPORTATION UNIT
APRIL 2013

Tri-County will have their monthly breakfast
meeting, Tuesday, April 30, 2013 9:00AM at the
Waterloo Restaurant, 423 Waterloo Road, Akron.

Everyone is welcome. See you there.

Our Men andWomen in Uniform

Always in our hearts and prayers
Brian Carr

James Helmick
Joel Newburn

Scott Brumbaugh

Guess who’s not feeling well?
Please keep them in your thoughts and prayers.

Robert WAlexander
Alex Arshinkoff
George Ayers
Dean Border

Thomas Bowers
Bob Fronk
Lee Grable

Fred Hocking
Jim Hogsed
Don Hurless

Helen McNeil

If you know of anyone who is under the weather please feel free to let us
know by contacting Karen at 330-644-8494 or tadmor1@sbcglobal.net

John McCalman
Thurman Miller

Raymond Miskell
Glenn Motts

Robert Rainey
Glen Snyder
Loren Taylor
Paul Triplet
Bob Wallace

Clayton Wright

TRI-COUNTYTRANSPORTATION UNIT
APRIL 2013

Richard McMasters, Scribe

The members of Tri-County greet you once again. During the month of March we had two trips to Erie Hospital. Much appreciation to those
drivers who transported the patients and their parents. We will have a trip to Philadelphia Hospital on May 8th, the appointment for the young man
is at 11:00AM. Any volunteers?

Our sponsored March 29th fish fry was well attended. Being Good Friday, we served over 400 dinners. Noble Claude Brunot thanked everyone
who assisted that evening. As our next scheduled fish fry is not until May 17th. We can rest from our labors this month.

Tri-County is always wanting more members for our unit. If you enjoy helping those families who need Shriners Hospital for Children, we want
you. Please give Noble Claude Brunot a call: 330-688-9313. Thanks you.

We are still asking everyone to save their Aluminum Cans and bring them to our monthly breakfast meeting. Noble Richard Harman, 330-336-2514,
is in charge of this project.

Our next meeting will be Tuesday morning, April 30th at 9:00AM at Waterloo Restaurant, 423 E. Waterloo Road, Akron. Breakfast, assignments,
private room, excellent service and low prices. Everyone is welcome. Please join us.

Until next time-Remember

We can’t put a price on

What we do for children
So we do it for free.

2013 Grand Master
One Day Classes

May 11: Eight classes will be held inAkron-Canton, Cambridge, Cincinnati, Cleve-
land, Columbus, Portsmouth, Steubenville and Toledo areas. Lodges must register
candidates for these classes with the Grand Secretary no later thatApril 1. No exceptions
will be made.
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L.O.H.
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Fish Fry
5PM-7:30PM

Alliance SC

Board Meeting
7PM

North Stark
Trans. (B)

NSBSC

Board Meeting
7PM

April 2013

Erie Board

26

May 2013
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Spaghetti Dinner
At Tadmor Shrine Center

Sunday, April 14
12:00PM-4:00PM

$7.00 Adult
$4.00 Children 12 and under

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC

Kadesh

Kadesh

Resv. for
Std. Mtg.

Fish Fry
5PM-7:30PM

Fish Fry
5PM-7:30PM

Fish Fry
5PM-7:30PM

Fish Fry
5PM-7:30PM

Spag Dinner
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Temple Guard

Stated Meeting
6PM Dinner

7PM Meeting
Director Staff
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Youth
Dance

April
Fools
Day

31Fish Fry
5PM-7:30PM

Masonic
1 Day
Class

We will be honoring
25 and 50 year members

at the
April 25, 2013

Stated Meeting!

North Stark

Divan

Tri-County

May Day

LOH

Temple Guard

Pote’s
Ball

Mother’s Day

Mother’s Day
Dinner
2-5 PM

Barberton Prd.
Step Off
10AM

Green Prd
Step Off

10:30AM

Memorial Day
Office Closed

Resv. for
Std. Mtg.

Stated Meeting
6PM Dinner

7PM Meeting
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MEET THE
ELECTED DIVAN

POTENTATE
ILLUSTRIOUS SIR GARLAND “GUNNY” MCCARY

Garland and his Lady Penny have been married 15 years and live in New Franklin
Township, Akron, OH. Between the two they have 5 children and 4 grandchildren. He
was raised in Akron and enlisted in the Marine Corps in 1964 and retired a Master
Sergeant E-8 in June of 1986. He joined Roadway Express in 1987 and retired with 20
years of service in 2007.

Garland became a Master Mason in 2002 and is a member of Wayfarer Lodge #789. He
joined Tadmor Shrine Center in 2002 along with the Legion of Honor. He serves as
Commander of the Legion of Honor in 2005. He became the first Ceremonial Master in
2007. In 2010 he joined Scottish Rite Valley ofAkron. He is also a member of Temple
Guard, Alliance Shrine Club and Tri-County Transportation and North Stark/Barberton
Shrine Club.

Bill and his Lady Leigh reside in North Canton. After retiring from the Timken Company, Bill has
been the Safety Manager for Selinsky Force, LLC for the last eight years. He is a member of the
American Society of Safety Engineers and serves on the Safety Committee for the East Central Ohio
Builders Exchange. He also serves on the Program Development Committee of the State of Ohio
Bureau of Workers Compensation, Ohio Safety Congress. He is on the Board of Directors for
Golden Circle Credit Union and is active with the Boy Scouts of America, serving as a Committee
Member for Troop 12 in North Canton and also the Camp Honors Program at Buckeye Council’s
Camp Seven Ranges. After being raised a Master Mason at William Hoover Lodge #770 in 1998, he
joined the Scottish Rite Valley of Canton and Tadmor Shrine in 1999. A U.S. Army Veteran of
Operation Desert Storm, he is a two-time Past Commander of the Legion of Honor and served for
three years as the Unit’s Adjutant. He is also a member of the Canton/Massillon, North Stark/
Barberton and Alliance Shrine Clubs, Temple Guard, Alliance Flag Unit and the Haunted House for
Children Unit. He has been the Chairman of the Membership Committee for two years and has
served Tadmor on the Long Range Planning and Finance Committees. He served as an Aide to the
Imperial Guard at the 138th Imperial Sessions in Charlotte, North Carolina and will serve as an Aide
to the Imperial Captain of the Guard at the 139th Imperial Sessions in Indianapolis, Indiana this
summer. He and Leigh are looking forward to serving Tadmor once again in 2013.

CHIEF RABBAN
WILLIAM DIXON

Tom is a 32° Mason. He belongs to Wayfarer Lodge #789 and had been a
member of Tadmor since 2002. He was appointed to the Divan n 2008.

Tom is a 1971 graduate of Manchester High and graduated from Kent State
University in 1976. He has been self employed for 27 years.

Tom and his Lady Mary have been married for 27 years. They have on son,
Jesse, a lovely daughter-in-law, Katie and three very busy granddaughters,
who love Tadmor.

ASSISTANT RABBAN
THOMAS SZOLLOSI
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Dave and his Lady Susan live in Brunswick. They have a son and
daughter and one granddaughter. Dave graduated from Manchester
High School in 1976. He is currently employed as a Field Service
Engineer with Toshiba Medical Systems ofAmerica.

Dave was raised a Master Mason in Barberton #750 and is a member
of the Valley ofAkronA.A.S.R. Dave became a Noble at Tadmor
Shrine inApril of 2008 and is a member of the Temple Guard and
North Stark/Barberton Shrine Club.

HIGH PRIEST & PROPHET
DAVID SHULTZ

Dillon and his Lady Beth have been married for 35 years and reside in Uniontown. They have
six grown children and sixteen grandchildren.

Dillon is a veteran of the U.S. Air Force, having served four years and attaining the rank of Staff
Sergeant E5.

Dillon served as Master of Coventry Lodge #665 in 1990 and again in 2010 for Coventry-Akron
#83. He was raised a Master Mason in Coventry #665 in 1978 and joined Tadmor in 2006 where
he is Captain of the Temple Guard and member of Legion of Honor and Alliance Shrine Club.

Dillon retired from Lockheed Martin after 37 years, where he was manager of maintenance and
part of the flight simulator installation team that traveled to many different countries. He also is
a realtor; selling real estate for America’s First Choice Realty.

Beth retired as a Medical Technologist from Summa Health System after 30 years.

ORIENTALGUIDE
DILLON HICKMAN

Ill. Sir Gary DeMoss is proud to be a third generation Shrine-Mason. Gary began his Masonic experience
in 1973 where he was raised to the degree of Master Mason in Joppa Lodge #666 then becoming a member
of the Valley of Akron, Scottish Rite, Cuyahoga Falls Council #144, Chapter #225, Commandery #83,
Temple Guard, Krazy Kops and ROJ Court #80.

Gary is a second generation potentate here at Tadmor, following his father’s lead, Ill. Sir Corum “CC”
DeMoss who served as Potentate in 1972.

Gary was appointed to the Divan in 1996 by then Ill. Sir Crinley Hoover as the Second Ceremonial Officer
and them became Potentate in 2002

Recently retired from a 36 year career in law enforcement in the Village of Silver Lake, 17 years serving as
the police chief, it was easy to understand his theme for 2002: “To Serve and Protect”. Serving and
protecting others in a life style, especially children, according to Gary.

Gary and his Lady Becky live in Bath Township and have two adult children: Lyndsey, who teaches school
and lives in Akron and son Noble Jason who, like his grandfather, is in the car business and lives in
Cuyahoga Falls.

Hobbies include traveling, camping, working on projects at home and enjoying their involvement in the old

car hobby, especially if it has something to do with a Corvair.

RECORDER
GARY DEMOSS, PP
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MEET THE
APPOINTED DIVAN

David, a native of Pennsylvania comes to us from ZemZem Temple of Erie, PA and joined Tadmor Temple in 2010
as a dual member and then a full member in 2011. David retired as a Lieutenant from a 30 year career in law
enforcement and moved to Ohio when he married his Lady Sherrie in 2010. David graduated from Bradford High
School, Indiana University of Pennsylvania, Mercyhurst College with a BS degree in Criminal Justice, and Univer-
sity of Pittsburgh at Bradford with major studies in Business Administration and Business Law.

David was raised to the degree of Master Mason in Union Lodge #334 and later served as its Worshipful Master for
two years. He is a Past Monarch of Orak Grotto, Past President of Mckean County Shrine Club, Past Vice-
President of the Shrines motorized unit, Past Chairman of the CHIP program for Masonic District #22, and a Past
Board Member of the Masonic Temple Association. At ZemZem Temple he served as Vice-Chairman of public
relations, a Potentates Aide for six years, Bricker for Camel Herders Stable #44, Keeper of the Quill for the Hillbilly
Clan, and a member of the Activities Committee. He is a member of Valley of Coudersport Consistory, Trinity
Commandery #58, Bradford Royal Arch Chapter #260, Bradford Council #43, Union Lodge #334, Alliance Shrine
Club, Tadmor’s Temple Guard, Director’s Staff and ROJ Court #80.

David and his Lady Sherrie reside in Green, OH and keep active in the community. Between the two they have a
daughter Lisa and a grandson Cayden of Raleigh, N.C., and a son Max at home. David, an avid fisherman, can be

found on one of the area lakes during his free time.

1ST CEREMONIAL MASTER
DAVID GOMES

R.W. Gary B. Williams M.D. resides with his lady Pam in West Akron.

Masonic History:
R.W. Williams began his Masonic experience in the Order of Demolay then raised to the sublime degree of
Master Mason in 1968 in Victory Lodge # 649 where he served as Worshipful Master in 2003 then LEO,
trustee and currently serving as lodge treasurer.

A member of the A.A.S.R.-Valley of Akron, R.W. Williams was honored by receiving the 33rd Degree in
1997.

Additional Masonic bodies include:
Akron Consistory-Commander in Chief 2004 and trustee 2004-2012. Royal Order of Scotland, Red Cross of
Constantine (Saint Benedict Conclave) Cuyahoga Falls Chapter # 225 RAM, Council #144, Commandery #
83 and Royal Order of Jesters Court # 80 where he served as director in 2011.

Grand Lodge of Ohio:
R.W. Williams served as the District Deputy of the 21st District from 2005 to 2008, Williams has served as a
trustee for the Western Reserve Masonic Community since 2004 and is currently a trustee for the Ohio
Masonic Home.

R.W. Williams joined Tadmor Shriners in 1994 and was appointed 2nd Ceremonial for 2013.

Professional:
R.W. Williams M.D. is a Surgeon in the Summa Health System, Chief / Division of General Surgery and an
Associate Professor of Surgery at NEOMED.

A graduate of Akron University 1968-B.S. and The Ohio State University 1972-M.D. Williams has served
on many local and state professional medical boards and has written numerous articles for medical publica-

tions across the county.

2ND CEREMONIAL MASTER
DR. GARYWILLIAMS
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Jimmy and his LadyTammi live inAkron were they have spent most of their 25 years of
marriage. Theyhave three children, three grandchildren. Jimmywas raised a master
mason at Wayfarer Lodge #789. He went through Hot Sands in 2009 and brought his
son-in-law TonyAnderson in 2010. James is a member of Director Staff, Temple
Guard, Rod & Gun and Finance Committee. He enjoys spending his time at Tadmor and
helping out whenever possible.

MARSHAL
JAMES DORSEY

Chuck and his Lady Carol Jean have been married 39 years and live in New Franklin
Township. They have two children, Stephanie and Rob, and four grandchildren.

Chuck is a Contracting Officer for Veterans Affairs-Health Administration. He is a
retired Senior Chief Warrant Officer-CW3 in the United States Army.

He is a member of Clinton Lodge #047 and was raised a Master Mason in 1981. He is
also a member of Scottish Rite Valley of Youngstown. He joined Tadmor Shrine in
2009 and is the current Commander of the Legion of Honor and a member of the Rod
& Gun.

CAPTAIN OFTHE GUARD
CHARLESAUKER

Todd and his LadyAlicia have been married for 15 years and reside in PerryTown-
ship , Massillon , Ohio . They have 3 daughters. Todd grew up in the Washington
D.C. area where he was a volunteer firefighter for 10 years. Todd moved to Florida
where he met his LadyAlicia in 1993. Todd has been a truck driver for 17 years and
is currently with SydneyTransportation. He is a member of Canton Lodge #60,
Scottish Rite Valleyof Canton and the Tadmor Shrine Clown Unit. Todd enjoys
spendingtimewithhis familyandcollectingfirefightingmemorabilia.

INNER GUARD
TODD BARDELLI

Bob and his Lady Gayle have been married 7 years and live in Uniontown. He graduated
from Springfield High School and attended the University of Akron. Bob has two
children, two step-children and one grandchild.

Bob is a member of Coventry-Akron #83 and was raised a Master Mason in January
2011. He joined Tadmor Shrine in November of 2011. He is a member of Temple Guard
and Director Staff. Bob is also a member of Widows Sons.

OUTER GUARD
ROBERT ROUND
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Paul was raised as a Master Mason in the Leetonia Lodge, Leetonia,
Ohio.After moving toAlliance he transferred to Homeworth Lodge. He is
also a member of Conrad Lodge inAlliance. Paul is a member of the
Valley of Canton Scottish Rite, Cuyahoga Falls Chapter of theYork Rite,
Commandry and Council. Paul served as Potentate in 2008 at Tadmor.

Paul is a member and Past President ofAlliance Shrine club,Alliance Flag
Unit andAlliance Go Jo unit. Paul is also a member of the Legion of
Honor and served in the USArmy. He was highly decorated in Viet Nam.
Paul is also a member of Tadmor Temple guard. Paul retired from the
Ohio State HighwayPatrol after twenty-five years and currently is em-
ployed byHuntington bank. Paul is veryactive in the communitywith
United Way, Life member of the VFW and DAV, member of theAmeri-
can Legion, Knox Twp Sportsman club. Paul is married to Cyndia and
lives inAlliance.Theyhave three sons and daughter-in-laws, and three
wonderful grandsons. Paul and Cyndia enjoycamping, golfing, fishing and
travel, Paul is also an avid hunter and enjoys trap shooting.

CHAPLAIN
PAUL NEWBURN, JR PP

NEWS FROM THE ASSISTANT RABBAN
Tom SzollosiGreeting Nobles and Ladies,

As I write my article for the April Shrinews, the circus has not taken place yet. I can only assume that it went well
as it usually does.

What I really would like to write about, as I have mentioned in the past, is how everyone at Tadmor pulls together
to make things happen. Some times we are disappointed that many of our events are not as well attended as we like,
but everyone can not attend everything. That is understandable.

What impresses me is that I may not see some people for a long time, but I see them at the circus. They come to
make sure it is a success.

As I go to different club and unit meetings, the members are always working on something to support Tadmor, be it
summer concerts, needing someone to cook for the Stated Meetings, assemble/disassemble the Haunted House or
when we need a little extra money for a special project. Our members and ladies get it done. It may not always be
noticed or noted, but the support is there in a strong way. “That’s impressive!”

Thanks to all!

EXCITINGNEWSABOUT

TADMORSHRINECENTER’SLOUNGE

Starting Monday, February 4, 2013
The Lounge will be open on

Mondays-Wednesdays-Fridays
5PM-10PM

Mondays & Wednesdays we will have a
Dog and Suds Special:

2 Draft beers, one hot dog, one chips
$5.00

extra dogs:$1

Fridays come and join us for
the fish fry for $8.50 a dinner

and then join us in the lounge.



RESERVATION INFORMATION by May 13, 2013 ... please send form to:
Tadmor Shrine Center

3000 Krebs Drive
Akron, OH 44319

330-644-8494

NAME:____________________________________PHONE_____________________________

ADDRESS:_________________________________________________E-MAIL:____________________

$50.00 Per Person No. Tickets __ Total Costs __________

Seating Preference _____________________________________

POTENTATE’S BALL
SATURDAY, MAY 18, 2013

At Tadmor

Texas Formal

Band: Midnite Breeze

6:00PM-7:00PM Social
7:00PM-8:00PM Dinner

8:00PM-? Dancing

$50/PP
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NOBLE,CANYOU
SPAREADIME?

Most of you will not remember, but may have read about it. This is a parody to the phrase “Brother Can You Spare A Dime” created in the days of
the great depression. Now, if this heading has stirred your curiosity, that is indeed the intent to do so. Please read on:

Our Shrine Temple is facing some of the same problems that face many organizations. We have increasing costs coupled with declining membership.
Without our numerous volunteers, who do the actual work of repairing, rebuilding, general up keep, our problems would be much greater. It is
impossible to name names, and I know I would certainly miss a couple, but I am proud of these Nobles who give so much to our Shrine. Even with
our volunteer labor, we must buy materials for the various projects. Some say, “Just increase the dues” but I don’t see that as the solution to those
pressing issues. Increased costs are everywhere; garbage, water, electricity, heat, air conditioning, etc. Many ask, “What are they, doing with the
money”? Yet, if a worthy cause is mentioned, we are at the ready to open our wallets and support the endeavor. So here are my thoughts on what we
as Shriners are constituted for and how we could solve some of our financial problems.

The Shrine Temple is the place from which all blessings flow and we must keep a financially sound Temple. We exist to support Shriners Hospitals
for Children. Without the Temples, we would lose the money raised by our Clubs and Units. It has been said that charity begins at home, and
personally, I feel that this is a worthy charity and we need to open our wallets wide. We have 1,931 members in the Nile and if each of us gave a
dime a day, we would raise about $70,000 a year. I realize we would not get a 100% participation, but we can always hope. The acronym for Dime A
Day is “DAD” Fund, which we, symbolically are for the children in our hospitals. DAD Fund donations are only dispersed with the consent of the
Nobility.

Something has to be done to increase our income. If this sounds like a good idea to you, send in your check to the DAD Fund (Dime-a-Day-Fund)-
today. Don’t wait until tomorrow, do it now. If any of you ladies are reading this, get out the old sugar bowl, put a dime a day in it and give it to
your Noble each year. A dime a day is quite painless, but it would contribute to the financial stability of your Temple So in closing, I will say
“Noble, Can You Spare A Dime”?

Note: This article
came from Nile Shriners
newsletter.

DUES DUES DUES DUES DUES
Dues notices for 2013 went out the first week of October

Call Karen at Tadmor
330-644-8494

if you have any questions.



Spaghetti Dinner
At Tadmor Shrine Center

Sunday, April 14
12:00PM-4:00PM

$7.00 Adult
$4.00 Children 12 and under

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC


